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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Approval Sought for a 144-Bed Behavioral Health Hospital in Greenville 

 
RALEIGH — Pitt County Memorial Hospital Inc. and Acadia-Vidant Joint Venture LLC have 

filed a certificate of need application with the North Carolina Department of Health and Human 

Services to develop a new 144-bed behavioral health hospital consisting of 120 inpatient adult 

psychiatric beds and 24 inpatient child and adolescent psychiatric beds. The facility — Eastern 

North Carolina Behavioral Health Hospital — will be located in Greenville.  

 

Seventeen of the beds will be new beds either through Policy PSY-1 (10 beds) or new additional 

beds (seven beds). The remaining beds are existing licensed inpatient psychiatric beds in the 

Vidant Health system that will transfer ownership and be relocated. 

 

The project is expected to cost $63.9 million and would be completed in October 2022.  

 

A public hearing for this project will be held Sept. 15 at 1 p.m. in the Eugene James Auditorium 

on the second floor of the Pitt County Administrative Office Building, 1717 West 5th St., 

Greenville.  

 

Anyone may file written comments concerning this proposal. Comments must be received by the 

Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section no later than 5 p.m. on Aug. 31.  

 

Comments may be submitted as an attachment to an email if they are sent to 

DHSR.CON.Comments@dhhs.nc.gov. Comments may also be mailed to the following address:  

 

 Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section 

 Division of Health Service Regulation 

2704 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699-2704 

 

For more information contact:  

 

mailto:DHSR.CON.Comments@dhhs.nc.gov
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 Gregory F. Yakaboski, Project Analyst 

 Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section 

 (919) 855-3873 

 Greg.yakaboski@dhhs.nc.gov 
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Certificate of need public notices are posted online at https://info.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/index.html.  
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